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I. CALL TO ORDER
Chairperson Harlacher called the hearing to order at 7:01 p.m.  Harlacher stated that the purpose of this hearing is to consider a proposed amendment to the West Manchester Township Zoning Ordinance by revising the minimum lot width in the regional commercial zone (RC Zone), revising the minimum lot coverage within the RC Zone, and revising standards for shopping centers or malls on two or more contiguous lots.

Chairperson Harlacher requested solicitor Griest to state the Rules of the Hearing.

II. RULES OF HEARING

Solicitor Griest stated the Rules of Procedure of the Hearing.

III. PRESENTATION OF PROPOSED REQUEST
A. Attorney Ron Lucas from Stevens and Lee presented the request on behalf of West Manchester Town Center.  Representatives of the Town Center are proposing an amendment to the West Manchester Township Zoning Ordinance by revising the minimum lot width in the regional commercial zone (RC Zone), revising the minimum lot coverage within the RC Zone, and revising standards for shopping centers or malls on two or more contiguous lots.  Mr. Lucas stated the goal of this amendment is to create more economic activity and still allow the owner of a parcel to be invested in that property.  There have been expressed interests in the West Manchester Town Center if space were owned versus leased.  Developer, Tony Ruggeri, gave a brief statement in favor of the Zoning Amendment.  He also stated there would be an easement agreement tying all parcels together.
Manager Kelch stated the York County Planning Commission recommended denial of this amendment.  It was further stated that the West Manchester Township Planning Commission and staff recommended approval of the amendment and did not see any detriment to the Township.

IV. QUESTIONS FROM THE PUBLIC
There were no questions from the public.
V. COMMENTS FROM THE PUBLIC

Chairman Harlacher requested comments from the public.   There were none.
VI. QUESTIONS FROM THE BOARD
There were no further questions from the Board.
VII. COMMENTS FROM THE BOARD

There were no further comments from the Board.
 VIII.
ADJOURNMENT

The meeting was adjourned at 7:09 p.m.







Respectfully submitted,








Kelly K. Kelch/Secretary







Tricia E. Smeltzer/Stenographer
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